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The Puerto Rico Treasury Department announced in Internal Revenue 
Informative Bulletin 19-01 that, pursuant to an agreement with the 
U.S. Treasury Department, the due date to request the Employee 
Retention Tax Credit or Benefit for qualified wages paid to employees 
during the period the employers were not able to operate after 
Hurricanes Irma and María was extended to March 31, 2019. 

 
The request must be filed electronically through Treasury’s webpage. 
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